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Hello Town of Neenah!  
Well we finally made it to 
the outdoor entertainment 
time of the year we all enjoy. 
Kids are out of school, 
people are out and about 
doing their favorite outdoor 
activities, and all in all 
enjoying the “ambiance & 
character” of our town. 
Along with being outside 
more frequently, we once 

again notice things that give 
us pause to ask questions about neighborhood 
annoyances and nuisance issues.  
 
The Town of Neenah has been ever evolving from a 
gentle agricultural setting to quite, close by 
neighborhoods, of young and old families and life 
styles. And we all are entitled to our own life style. 
However, I and your town Board Supervisors, town 
Administrator/Clerk and Deputy Clerk field questions 
and stated concerns about A&N issues on a weekly 
basis. I assure you that “we” have been doing our due 
diligence in answering these types of questions by 
referencing our local town ordinances and Winnebago 
County Planning & Zoning ordinances. Most of, if not 
all, are qualified at that reference point and if need be 
we give notice to those for their infraction. For any 
person or persons who habitually ignore the ordinances 
we do and have taken court action to correct the 
situation with fines or cleanup actions that are charged 
back to the property on their tax role.    
 
Some, but not all, of the perennial concerns are: over 
grown lawns and perceived weeds, unregistered and/or 
nonfunctioning vehicles of all types, accumulated 
debris and garbage outside, dilapidated buildings and 

or structures, and dogs. All are easy fixes by considerate 
property owners.   
 
A golf course manicured type lawn is nice but not an 
authoritative order. How you enjoy mowing and 
esthetically maintain your lawn is your call and it has 
been found help relieve stress. In fact researchers have 
discovered that a chemical released by a mown lawn 
makes people feel happy and relaxed.  We have Cool-
season lawn grasses, like Tall Fescue and Kentucky 
Bluegrass. Typically, they should be mowed about two 
times per 7 to 10 days in the spring and fall, and about 
one time per week during the summer.  The Town of 
Neenah neither advocates nor denounces no mow or 
slow mow calendar events. I will say however that as a 
retired Landscape Architect that mowing your lawn too 
frequently to a table top height is not healthy lawn 
management. The “one-third rule” states that no 
more than one-third of the leaf blade should be 
removed during each mowing. Lawn care professionals 
will tell you that lawns mowed to a 3” height are 
healthier than lawns mowed down tighter and more 
frequently. Plus it allows fewer weeds to invade 
without using herbicides. Conversely, unless it’s a 
planned wild flower setting or natural wooded lot, 
don’t let it become a rogue “Hay Field” with invasive 
weeds.   
 
Please don’t let your property become a junk yard of 
unregistered nonfunctioning unsightly vehicles. 
Having numerous vehicles for family use is 
understandable. Vehicle customization or restoration 
can be a popular hobby.   But having several just parked 
there and never moved is quite another. When 
neighbors protest that your yard is an eyesore when full 
of inoperable scrap cars; they are not in the wrong. At 
the very least, if you have one junk vehicle on your 
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property; this needs to be inside an enclosed structure. 
This is to stop it from being an eyesore and ensure the 
safety of everyone in the area. 
 
Piles of debris and garbage are also very unsightly, 
smell bad, and attract all kinds of varmints and 
critters. Accumulation of waste on private properties is 
the gradual gathering of waste due to improper waste 
management. It is the most visible form of waste 
pollution.  Please dispose of them on a timely 
basis.  Building structures, those that are falling down 
and deemed uninhabitable, are public health and 
safety issues. These too need to be addressed before 
someone gets hurt.   
 
Everyone loves dogs, myself included. You must 
license your dog by the age of five months, per 
Wisconsin state law. All dogs are required to be 
licensed by the 1st of April every year. Your pet's proof 
of current rabies vaccination and, if applicable, proof 
of spaying or neutering has to be given at time of 
license,  need to be under control, not allowed to be 
running at large, and/or excessive barking, and owners 
need to exercise proper pickup and disposal of feces.   
 
OK Enough.   
 
On the positive side:   
 
 Three of our wonderful parks have received or will be 
getting some much need improvements and 
additions.  
 

1.) A controlled prairie burn at Conservancy Park to 
allow the prairie wild flowers and grasses to flourish 
was successfully completed. By doing so, the park 
board will continue to work with Lakeview School to, 
as Park Board Chairman Tom Jankowski states; 
“Help our Future Naturalists”.  He has also personally 
built a floating turtle island for turtles to sun 
themselves. Stop by and take a look.  
 
2.) Mahler Park parking lot will be completely 
repaved and stripped this year. This will be scheduled 
to not interfere with soccer/baseball activities nor 
functions booked for the pavilion. For safety and 
traffic control please remember there is “No 
Parking” along  South Park Ave from Bell Street all 
the way to Commercial Street.  
 

3.) A permanent Restroom facility will be installed at 
Keating Park. It will include two ADA compliant 
spaces and a utility room. Concrete walkways around 
the building with a slab off the front of the structure 
for picnic tables including an open air overhead 
Ramada.   

 
Our town hall main meeting room, storage areas, and 
kitchenette facilities have been architecturally 
redesigned and will given some much needed 
renovations to accommodate larger facility occupancy, 
town board facilitation, election day voter circulation, 
and rental opportunities.  The town hall parking lot will 
be also completely repaved to include the concrete 
receiving area for the fire department.  
 
And Now…for my…YOUR… Fun Facts Addition:  
 
June in Wisconsin has some interesting facts.  
The first official Wisconsin cheese was created by a 
woman named Anne Pickett from Lake Mills in 1841. 
All the “Cheese Heads” of Wisconsin far and wide 
thank her.  
It takes 12 pounds of milk to make one gallon of ice 
cream, 21 pounds of milk to make one pound of butter 
and 10 pounds of milk to make one pound of cheese! 
Our cows work hard! But interesting enough, Jersey 
cows produce the richest milk with an average of 5% 
butterfat and 4% protein, not our beloved Holstein 
cows. The first ever ice cream sundae was served in my 
hometown Two Rivers, Wisconsin in 1881. Stop in for a 
sweet treat at the birthplace itself at The Washington 
House.  
  
Morel mushrooms are a rarity and can only be picked 
for a certain amount of time during May & June. People 
will go to great lengths hunting woodlands or woody 
edges for these tasty mushrooms that grow under or 
around decaying elms, ash, poplar and apple trees. 
Once a preferred morel site is found the successful 
hunter is very secretive of its location!  
Speaking of food and beverages; Throughout the 
month of June and July some of the biggest names in 
music come together and perform at the Milwaukee 
Summerfest festival. Local beer is served as well as a 
variety of lip-smacking Wisconsin food choices.  
 
Have a great summer: Life is Good in Wisconsin and 
here in the Town of Neenah.  
 
Bob Schmeichel  
Town Chairman  
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Town Board Approves ARPA-Funded Projects  

Recently, the town board approved a resolution to use a 
portion of the ARPA funds awarded to the Town of 
Neenah. ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act of 2021) 
funds is the money the federal government provided to 
state and local governments as part of Covid 19 relief 
efforts. Although what the money can be used for is 
broad, there are specific restrictions on the uses that 
include:  

 1) Funds allocated to states cannot be used directly 
  or indirectly to offset tax reductions or delay a tax 
  or tax increase; 

 2) Funds cannot be deposited into any pension fund.  

Since the funds are non-recurring, it is recommended 
that they not be used for creating new programs that 
require ongoing funding in the future.  Additionally, 
how the Town’s funds are to be used must be 
determined by the end of 2024 and spent by the end of 
2026.   

The Town of Neenah was awarded $369,166 in ARPA 
funds. Additionally, the Winnebago County Board 

approved a resolution in March to 
equally distribute a portion of the 
ARPA funds they received to each 
municipality in Winnebago 
County. The Town is expected to 
receive $145,000 of that 
allocation.  
The board met over the last 
several months to brainstorm, 
narrow down and determine 
how to best use the funds. 
Examples of ideas that were discussed included new 
playground equipment and putting the money towards 
the Larsen Rd. improvement project or a new fire truck.  

At the time this article was written, the town board 
approved a resolution to use $162,535 of the funds to 
add a restroom at Keating Park. The new structure will 
include a restroom, storage and small overhang for a 
covered seating area. The park is 6.3 acres and is 
located at 128 Klompen Ct. It features a baseball 
diamond, playground and wooded area with walking 
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129 N Green Bay Rd, Neenah (920) 725-7401

◆◆    Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, 
Wraps, Pizzas and AppetizersWraps, Pizzas and Appetizers  

◆◆  Grill Open daily at 11a.m.Grill Open daily at 11a.m.  
◆◆  Daily Specials Daily Specials 
◆◆  Friday Fish FryFriday Fish Fry  
◆◆  Happy Hour Monday - FridayHappy Hour Monday - Friday
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 The Town of Neenah Sanitary District 2 operates and 
maintains nine municipal lift stations within the 
district’s collection system.  There are multiple 
elements to collection systems; however, these lift 
stations serve as the fundamental structures and 
equipment for conveying wastewater from the district 
to the wastewater treatment plant.   
 
As portions of the district’s collection system and 
equipment have reached 30+ years of service, the 
replacement of these items continues to be necessary 
to maintain reliable sewer service to residents and 
sewer users.  
Last fall, a replacement project began at Lift Station 3, 
located at 1650 South Park Avenue. As of this writing, 
only several items remain, and will be completed as the 
weather moderates.  
 
This location is one of the district’s two “main” lift 
stations. A similar replacement project was completed 
at Lift Station 2, (441 Rainbow Beach Road) in 2019. 
These two stations not only receive sewer flow from 
the surrounding homes, they both also receive flow 

from two surrounding lift stations.  At these two points, 
the effluent flow is metered and sampled. 
 
The prior in-ground structure housed the backup 
generator and transfer switch, transformer, flow 
meter, and sampler.  The control cabinet for the pumps 
was mounted outside on top of the wet well.  The focus 
of the project was to address several concerns; 
eliminate the wooden utility pole and multiple 
guywires and anchors, replace the original obsolete 
backup generator and transfer switch, install the 
replacement control panel indoors, and provide for at-
grade accessibility for better means of operation and 
maintenance of the equipment.  
 
The materials used in the construction of the new 11’ x 
18’ structure will provide years of low maintenance 
service.  
 
 Rob Frank 
 Midwest Contract Operations, Inc. 

TOWN OF NEENAH SANITARY DISTRICT #2 

trail. Currently, a portable restroom is placed in the 
park so the new and improved facilities will be a great 
addition for everyone!   

The board also approved a resolution to spend 
$204,700 of the funds on remodeling parts of the 
Town Hall. Improvements include replacing the HVAC 
and air exchange system, as well as expanding the 
meeting room and updating the kitchen area to make it 
more accessible for people who may rent the Town Hall 

for an event. The larger meeting room will allow more 
space for larger meetings and election days.  

Additional discussions and brainstorming will be had to 
determine how to use the remaining $146,931 of the 
ARPA funding.   
 Brooke Cardoza,  Town Supervisor 
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As the chair for the Town of Neenah Park and Trails Committee (TNPTC), I want to be sure that we are communicating 
well, being good financial stewards of taxpayer dollars, and improving the park and trail experience for everyone.  
  

Over the past few months, the TNPTC has taken steps to look at overall playground plans for all of the town parks. This 
master plan includes: Types of playground equipment, safety, right mix and location of equipment, ADA accessibility, 
and having a great child/parent playground experience.  
  

We have also taken first steps for reforestation of our parks with diversified species. Emerald Ash Borer has taken its 
toll, and Maple diseases are on our doorstep in the Southern United States. We are working with DNR Forestry on 
evaluation/planning for sustainable tree replacement. This is a legacy project that will ensure a great park experience 
for many generations into the future.  
  

We continue to work with other groups in the Fox Valley for connecting trails for bikers, walkers, and runners. Safety 
and user experience are drivers of these projects.  
Improving the experience includes the potential placement of restroom facilities at Keating Park, improving roadways 
with bike lanes, bike repair stations, benches with trees, and connecting our parks within the trail system.  
  

The TNPTC has taken on the task of building our parks and trails on a 2, 5 and 10 year period with a master template or 
plan.  
  
This brings us to YOU…The Town Resident! We need your suggestions, help in purchasing trees, benches, and other 
legacy donations for our larger projects like restrooms and playground equipment.  
Most of all I want to hear your voice on what you want the town parks and trails to be in the coming years. How are we 
doing? How can we improve?  
  

I am volunteering for you, our families, and our legacy!  
 Tom Jankowski, Town of Neenah Park and Trails Chair  

PARKS AND TRAILS COMMITTEE 

Commercial Services: 
Janitorial | Floor Care 

Windows | Pressure Washing

JacksMaintenance.com
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920 751 4200  MCMGRP.COM 

NEENAH WI   MACHESNEY PARK IL   VALPARAISO IN

⊳ FRANZOI PARK

McMahon partners with local communities, but more 

importantly, we live here and carry a sense of social 

responsibility to help the communities we live in thrive.
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MARCH 2023 

Brian Hans - Jim's Plumbing & Heating 2015 Cty. Rd. II Plumbing $5,000 

Melody Verhagen - Black Haak Heating 1443 Deerwood Dr. Electric Service $3,000 

Steven Smits - Black Haak Heating 2032 Cty. Rd. A HVAC $5,000 

Matt Opgenorth - Black Haak Heating 1374 Firefly Ct. HVAC $7,000 

Steve & Debbie Le Boeuf - Transformation Cnst Group 1154 Wildlife Ln. Addition $49,000 

Chris and Kristi Schalow - Wildflower Landscapers LLC 108 Limekiln Dr. Deck $73,000 

Andrew Pankow - Affordable Contracting Services 1417 Ctry Rd. JJ Razing $5,000 

Andrew Pankow - Affordable Contracting Services 1417 Ctry Rd. JJ Detached Garage $45,000 

APRIL 2023 

Doug &Sheena Conners - Kerry Construction 540 Sunrise Bay Addition $350,000 

Tundraland/Leaf Homes 978 Sundial Ln. Deck $33,500 

Mark Felker  - Black Haak Heating - Larry & Debbie 
Becklund 619 Hunters Point Rd. HVAC $3,000 

Linda Lee McDonald - Portside Builders 160 Adellal Beach Rd. Razing $35,000 

Alan Thomson 629 Harvard Dr. Electric $700 

Jeff Birschbach 152 Rickers Bay Rd. Electric Inc. 

Roy E. Buck 138 Woodside Ct. Deck $6,000 

MAY 2023 

 131 Ferdinand Ave. Electric $750 

Covey - Fox Valley Tech - Paul Lewandowski  123 Woodhaven Ln . NSFD $275,000 

Candace Christman - Black Haak Heating, Inc.  480 Cty Rd. G HVAC $5,000 

Peter McCulloch  129 Woodhaven Ln . Electric $2,000 

Jason Patzer - Steve N Son Enterprise LLC  121 Wenban Ave. Electric $3,000 

Steve Alexander  1371 Harvest Moon Dr. HVAC $4,000 

Kristi Schalow - Rhine Electric LLC 108 Limekiln Dr.  Electric $3,500 

Peter McCulloch-Gilbert Garages LLC  129 Woodhaven Ln.  Detached Garage  $52,000 

Randall Averbeck/ Sally Liebhauser - Ninedorf  
Remodeling and Home Services 7074 Woodenshoe Rd.  Detached Garage $ 45,000 

Dave Blurton - Sun Comfort Inc.  825 Terra Cotta Dr.  Addition $30,000 

BUILDING PERMITS 

Building permits allow the Town to ensure that construction and renovation 
work is completed in accordance with local codes and ordinances. Not all 
projects require a permit; whether or not you need one can depend on the 
location, size and scope of the work being done. If you’re not sure whether 
your project requires a permit or not, check Town of Neenah website under 
Departments / Building Inspector.  Many projects will also require a 
Winnebago County Zoning permit, see the Winnebago County Planning and 
Zoning website for additional information. 



Fire Department Required Training 
Each Firefighter will complete 120 hours of both classroom and hands-on practical training to become certified as a 
Firefighter 1. This training prepares each firefighter to operate in what we call the “Hot Zone” or inside a burning 
structure. Over 90% of the members of the department have continued their training to reach Firefighter II level 
certification. Apparatus Drivers and Operators must also complete stringent driver training before they get behind 
the wheel of a department vehicle. Again, all of this training comes with a significant amount of dedication by each 
firefighter sacrificing many hours of their free time to improve their present skills and learn new ones. The 
department also has a number of individuals with advanced training in leadership as Fire Officers and Fire 
Instructors. All of these classes are offered through Fox Valley Technical College, and are paid for by the State of 
Wisconsin. 
 

Continued Training 
In addition to responding to calls for service, our staff meets every Wednesday evening throughout the year, 
working to maintain their firefighting and emergency medical skills. These EMS skills cover a wide variety of 
subjects ranging from treating serious trauma and fractures to a wide variety of illnesses, seizures, strokes, heart 
attacks, and cardiac arrest. Keeping these skills current is required under State of Wisconsin statutes and is critical 
to providing life-saving care as quickly as possible. The firefighters also spend time weekly, inspecting, and testing 
both their firefighting and EMS equipment to be sure that everything is ready to go at a moment's notice. 
Several Certified Emergency Services Instructors are members of the department and use their experience and 
training to foster safe and efficient operations on the fireground or at accident scenes. Each December, the entire 
department conducts ice rescue training and practices in the icy water to be sure their shore-based ice rescue skills 
are sharp when ice starts to form on Lake Winnebago, the CB quarry, and on the various retention ponds throughout 
the Town. 

TOWN OF NEENAH FIRE DEPARTMENT 

“Serving Neenah Since 1987

Diamonds and Gemstone Jewelry, 
Engagements, Anniversaries, 

Jewelry + Watch Repair 
220 S. Commercial St., Neenah • 729-1642

www.janthonyjewelers.com
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Our Retirements from the Town of Neenah Fire Department   
  
Assistant Chief Doug Davis retires from the Town of Neenah Fire Department.  
Doug ,  long time Town of Neenah resident, joined the Town of Neenah Fire 
Department in 1995.   During his tenure of 27 years, Doug served as Fire 
Fighter, First Responder and worked his way through the ranks to Assistant 
Chief.   He served as Assistant Fire Chief for 10 years and retired in March 
2023.  
 
Doug enjoyed his time on the Department helping people, teaching and 
mentoring new Fire Fighters.  Although he will miss his time on the 
Department, he looks forward to free time and spending more time with his 
family.   Doug remains involved at the Town of Neenah serving as the Facilities 
Superintendent maintaining the Town Hall and  the two park pavilions.   
 
Fire Chief Chad Dolphin words regarding Doug upon his retirement: 
“Assistant Chief Davis has been a valuable member of the Department and 
taught a wealth of firefighting knowledge and tactics to all members of the 
Department who have learned from him over the years.  Doug will be 
missed.”     

(Continued on page 11) 

FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 

Doug Davis  
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 March 2023 – May 2023  
Appoint Tom Wilde to the 

Appleton Redevelopment 
Authority Exhibition Center 
Advisory Committee, two-
year term to expire on 
December 31, 2025.    

Accept Retirement of Assistant 
Fire Chief Doug Davis, 
Effective March 13, 2023.  

Approve Ordinance 2023-01 
Establish Speed Limit of 35 m.p.h. on Larsen Road.     

Discussion regarding parking code enforcement.  
Approve Agreement with Town of Neenah and Suburban 

Athletics, Inc for use of the facilities at Mahler Park, 
Franzoi Park and Keating Park,  2020-2029 
Agreement with revisions.  

Approve Agreement with Neenah Soccer Club, and Sub-
lessees Adult Soccer League and Liga Hispania for the 
use of the soccer facilities at Mahler Park for calendar 
years 2023-2025.  

Approve Intermunicipal Agreement with Village of Fox 
Crossing for temporary three-way signalization 
lighting at Rocket Way and Larsen Road.  

Award Contract for Larsen Rod & Rocket Way Temporary 
Signals to Elmstar Electric Corporation in the 
amount of $99,274.50 to be cost shared per 
Intergovernmental Agreement with Village of Fox 
Crossing  

Approve Revised Town of Neenah Fee Schedule.  Rental 
Fees for Mahler Park and Franzoi Park revised 
effective for rental agreements received after April 
10, 2023.    

Appoint Vicki Boushele as Deputy Clerk-Treasurer for a 
three year term  
effective December 6, 2022, expiring December 6, 

2025.  
Appoint Glenn Armstrong as Roads and Stormwater 

Superintendent for a three-year term effective 
February 10, 2023, expiring February 09, 2026.  

Appoint Brett Armstrong to Plan Commission for a three
-year term effective May 1, 2023, expiring April 30, 
2026 .   

Appoint Tom Jankowski and Mark Meyer to Parks and 
Trails committee for three-year terms effective May 
1, 2023, expiring April 30, 2026.    

Appoint David Bluma as Weed Commissioner for a one-
year term effective May 1, 2023, expiring April 30, 
2024. 

Appoint Thomas Wilde to the Fox Cities Area Room Tax 
Commission for a one-year term effective June 1, 
2023, expiring May 31, 2023. 

Approve Resolution 2023-08, Appropriating American 
Rescue Plan Act Funds in the amount of $162,535 for 
Keating Park Restroom  

Approve Resolution 2023-09, Appropriating American 
Rescue Plan Act Funds in the amount of $204,700 
for Town Hall Improvements.      

Approve Operators Licenses for Abigail Abitz, Marissa 
Benavidez, Kayla Bentle, Preston Cannedy, Stacey 
Chrisman, Melissa Pabon, Hannah Reissmann.  ( 7 
individuals)  

Approve Resolution 2023-07  
Applicant:   Hot Head Properties LLC      
Location:1577 Deerwood Drive, Neenah Wisconsin   
Tax Parcel No:   010-0203-03 
Current Zoning:    B-3 Regional 

Business  
Proposed Zoning:  I-1  Light Industrial 

Business District   
Explanation:  Applicant is requesting a Zoning 
Map Amendment to rezone a parcel from B-3 
(Regional Business) to I-1 (Light Industrial)   

Approve Engineering Plans for Mahler Park Road and Town 
Hall Parking Lot.  
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CLERK’S CORNER 

Ellen Skerke 

How You Can Help Wisconsin Elections:     Become a Poll Worker     
 
The Clerk’s Office as already planning for the 2024 Election cycle.  One of the 
most critical pieces to running a smooth election is our poll workers.   Poll 
workers help conduct fair and accurate elections and ensure their community is 
able to vote safely.    
If you are interested in becoming a poll worker or want more information, 
contact the Clerk’s office, 920-725-0916,  email Ellen at 
eskerke@tn.neenah.wi.gov or visit the website under Government / Elections for an Election Official 
Application.     

mailto:eskerke@tn.neenah.wi.gov


 Chad Dolphin retires as Town of Neenah Fire Chief 
 
Fire Chief Chad Dolphin retired from the Town of Neenah Fire Department 
on June 1, 2023.  Chad joined the Department in 2012 and was appointed as 
Fire Chief in April 2022.   Chad is looking forward to spending more time 
with his family, including his two young boys.    
“I appreciate my time with the Town of Neenah Fire Department and all of 
the opportunities I have been provided.  I will miss the people, 
camaraderie, helping others, and climbing on the truck heading out to a 
call.  It has been an honor and privilege to serve alongside a dedicated 
group of volunteers.”  Chad Dolphin.   
 
The Town of Neenah wishes both Doug and Chad the best of luck in the 
next chapters of their lives.    
At the time of publication, a new Fire Chief has not been appointed.  The 
Town Board is confident in the ability of the Fire Department Captains and 
Lieutenants to take full charge of the Department during the transition 
until a new Fire Chief is appointed.  

(Continued from page 9) 

FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS CONTINUED 

Chad Dolphin 
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Regular Meetings 
 

Regular meetings are held at 
the Town Hall beginning at 

7PM. 
Special meetings may be held 

on other days and times. 
Town Board of Supervisors 

2nd & 4th Mondays 
Town Plan Commission 

3rd Monday 
Sanitary District #2 

Second Tuesday 

SUMMER  REMINDERS 
•BUILDING PERMITS  

 Building a Fence? Contact Winnebago County Zoning for a permit  

 Installing a Swimming Pool? Contact Winnebago County Zoning for a permit  

 Building a Deck, Garage Shed or other Accessory Building?  Contact Winnebago 
County Zoning for Zoning Permit and Town of Neenah Building Inspector for a 
Building Permit  

 Remodeling?  Contact Town of Neenah Building Inspector for a permit.  

 Electrical and plumbing work may require a permit contact Town of Neenah 
Building Inspector   

 

•  2023 RECYCLING CALENDAR MAGNETS are available in the Town  Office. 
 

•  YARD SIGNS: Yard signs are NOT permitted in any Town Road right-of-way, including 

advertisements and political signs. 
 

•  PETS IN TOWN PARKS: No animals or pets other than leashed dogs are allowed in 

Town parks. Dogs owners are required to immediately pick up and dispose of 

excrement on Town park property or adjacent to Town park property. 
 

•  ROAD RIGHT-OF-WAY WORK: Work in the Town road right-of-way (other than 

mowing) must be permitted through the Clerk’s office prior to any work being 

performed.  
 

•  BURNING: Remember burning is permitted in the Town as set forth in Ordinance 5.05. 

Be respectful of your neighbors when burning. Contact Winnebago County Sheriff 

before and after burning (920)236-7300 #0 to avoid false alarms. 

1600 Breezewood Lane Neenah, WI 54956 
Phone: 920-725-0916 
Town Hall Office Hours: 
Monday:  8:30am-4:30pm 
Tues-Thurs:  8:30am-12:30pm 
Friday:  Closed 
 

Chairman 
Bob Schmeichel (920)729-5995 

rschmeichel@tn.neenah.wi.gov 
Office Hours: By appointment. 
 

Supervisors 

David Bluma (920) 636-8340 

dbluma@tn.neenah.wi.gov 
 

Brooke Cardoza (920) 727-1750 

bcardoza@tn.neenah.wi.gov 
 

Jim Weiss  (920) 727-1952 

jweiss@tn.neenah.wi.gov 
 

Tom Wilde  (920) 427-9912 

twilde@tn.neenah.wi.gov 
 

Administrator-Clerk-Treasurer 
Ellen Skerke  (920) 725-0916 

eskerke@tn.neenah.wi.gov 
 

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer 
Vicki Boushele  (920) 886-7545 

vboushele@tn.neenah.wi.gov 
 

Building Inspector 
Gary Klinka  (920) 727-9200 
 

Fire Chief 
Vacant              (920) 725-0916 
 

Plan Commission Chairman 
Pete Weyenberg (920) 716-8309 
 

Parks & Trails Committee Chair 
Tom Jankowski   (920) 851-5539 
 

Weed Commissioner 

Dave Bluma  (920) 636-8340 
 

Town of Neenah Sanitary District 
Commission #2-President 
Dan Osero  (920) 740-5757 
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